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Notice of Decline in Non-Operating Income (Foreign Exchange Gains) 
 

 SQUARE ENIX HOLDINGS CO., LTD. (the “Company”) makes the following notification 

regarding its non-operating income (foreign exchange gains) for the nine-month period from April 

1 through December 31, 2022. 

 
1. Description of Decline in Non-Operating Income (Foreign Exchange Gains) 

 The Company posted 20,143 million yen in foreign exchange gains under non-operating 

income for the six-month period from April 1 through September 30, 2022. However, as the 

result of subsequent appreciation in the Japanese yen, the Company’s foreign exchange gains 

for the nine-month period through December 31, 2022 declined by 10,056 million yen to 10,087 

million yen. This owes primarily to the revaluation of receivables denominated in foreign 

currencies. This value for Foreign Exchange Gains may change going forward depending on 

the foreign exchange market. 

 

2. Impact on Financial Results 

 The aforementioned non-operating income is reflected in the Company’s Consolidated 

Financial Results for the Nine-Month Period Ended December 31, 2022 (Japan GAAP) issued 

today. 
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